EBLGA General Membership Meeting

July 5, 2022

Meeting was called to order at 1:48pm by Nancy Sartor.

Motion was made by Debbie Finn and seconded by Linda Taylor to approve the General Membership minutes of June 8, 2022.

Karen Thibodeau gave the Treasurers report providing the membership status as of June 30 with 143 total members of which 16 are Honorary, 20 are new members, and 58 are 9-Hole members. Total Cash in Bank is \$5,463.53 with breakdown of \$4,708.53 as operating funds, \$5 in Hole-in-One funds, \$590 as Ringer fund, and \$160 as Chip-In funds.

Nancy announced the winners of the Beat the Pro and President tournament: 19 teams competed against them and 13 teams were winners. Low net team was Krisa LaPointe and Jan Boyce with 60. Closest to the pin was Jeannette Chaney with 9'1"

Nancy talked about the Swing for a Sister fundraising. There were printed sheets of recommendations and explanations placed on each team table. She explained our support through fund raising clarifying that Logan Foundation does not dictate where our funds raised are to be applied. We make that decision. The Triage is a new concept. Understanding early detection and what the oncology nurse triage can do with understanding symptoms. As a twice dealing cancer survivor, she shared the confusion of learning when and what they are feeling is appropriate, or what to expect. Carol Sadeckas shared their personal experiences with understanding through triage what is normal and what needs attention.

Marilyn Fredrickson announced we have one space open on the Swing for a Sister. Marilyn explained there are some outstanding applications that have not been turned in yet. She reminded us to bring cash for mulligans. Will be having a 50-50 split the pot.

Barb Ramsey gave a Handicap update. Hole in One winner Andrea Goff shared her experience of her first Hole in One. Most improved golfer for June, winning a \$10 certificate at the pro shop, is Debbie Tietge.

Nancy explained a concept of Ship, Captain and Crew designed to help keep pace of play.

Nancy introduced the nominating committee headed up by Linda Johnson along with members Carol Chase and Connie Kalberg. She also explained the newly formed Rules committee under Handicap committee comprised of Mike Wynne, Kathleen Wipprecht, and Carol Sadeckas.

President's Cup format was explained by Carol Sadeckas. More information will be coming out after the Swing fore a Sister event is completed.

Connie Kalberg gave an update on Juniors Golf and MSGA representative. Hole in One winners' names are submitted by Connie for state registry. Junior golf fundraising helps juniors get golf lessons, also if a junior wants to join Eagle Bend the cost is only \$250. You do not need to have parents be members. Jillian Wynne is the current recipient of an EB scholarship.

Liane Fales, Directory chair, explained we have only 15 directories left.

Linda Johnson received an applause for her hard work on the website.

Joyce Mitchell read a poem on golf with some interesting statistics.

Meeting adjourned at 2:14pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Joyce Mitchell, Secretary/Communications